February 6, 2013

Honorable Jose G. Perez Alderman, 12th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 12th ALD. DIST. - FILE #121410

EXCEPTION TO ALTERNATE-SIDE NIGHT PARKING ON EAST SEEBOTH STREET FROM SOUTH 1ST STREET TO SOUTH 1ST PLACE

Dear Alderman Perez:

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to add the above location to the list of streets on which overnight parking is allowed on both sides of the street from March 2nd to November 30th.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. City Engineer

RWB:clm

c: City Clerk, Public Safety

February 6, 2013

Honorable Ashanti Hamilton Alderman, 1st Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 1st ALD. DIST. - FILE # 121410

REMOVE NO PARKING ON WEST ROHR AVENUE

FROM NORTH DEXTER AVENUE TO NORTH 24TH STREET AND ON NORTH 24TH STREET FROM WEST ROHR AVENUE TO A POINT 60 FEET NORTH OF WEST LAWN AVENUE

Dear Alderman Hamilton:

This is in response to your request on behalf of a local resident to remove the above-captioned parking restriction.

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that since St. Michael's Hospital is closed the above-captioned parking restrictions are no longer needed, and we therefore recommend their removal.

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. City Engineer

RWB:clm

c: City Clerk, Public Safety